	21st CCLC Annual Performance Report (APR)

Teacher Survey Instruction Guide


A. What is the purpose of the teacher survey?
The reporting of teacher survey results constitutes one section of the 21st CCLC Annual Performance Report (APR), which all grantees are required to complete once a year in accordance with federal reporting requirements.  The purpose of the teacher survey is to ask school-day teachers to report on the extent to which certain behaviors exhibited by a center’s regular attendees improved or did not improve during the APR reporting period.  This information is being collected in order to allow for the calculation of the percentage of students meeting the definition of a regular attendee who demonstrated teacher reported improvements in student behavior.  

B. Who completes the teacher surveys, and which students are included?
For every student identified as a regular attendee (one who has attended a given center 30 days or more during the school year including summer), one of his or her regular school-day teachers should be selected to complete the teacher survey.  For elementary school students, the teacher should be the regular classroom teacher.  For middle and high school students, a mathematics or English teacher should be surveyed.  Although it is permissible to survey teachers who also are serving as 21st CCLC program staff, it is preferable to survey teachers who are not serving the program in this capacity.
The reporting period for the Annual Performance Report coincides with the school year and includes the summer prior to the school year.  A teacher survey should be completed for each student participant (1) who attended a given center 30 days or more during a given reporting period and (2) who attended the center at some point during the school year.

C. Are the items found on the teacher survey relevant to all students?
It is possible that some items found on the teacher survey may not be relevant to all regular attendees served by a given center during the reporting period.  For example, questions related to changes in homework completion may not be relevant for younger students served by a given center.  In the survey directions, teachers are instructed not to complete a given section of the survey if they believe the type of change being described is not applicable to the student in question.

D. When should I administer the teacher survey?
The survey should be administered to teachers at or near the end of a given school year.
